
 

 
 

June 22, 2018 

 

Apology: Postponement of Conversion to Holding-company Structure and 

 Removal from the Agenda of the Annual General Meeting of Shareholders 

 
Information Development (“ID,” “the Company”) has postponed its plan to switch to a holding-company structure, 
originally planned for October 1, 2018. The Company apologizes unreservedly to shareholders and all related parties 
for their great trouble as may arise from this matter. 

As such, the vote on the transition to a holding-company structure, which was included in the agenda sent in the 
invitation to today’s 2018 Annual General Meeting of Shareholders, was struck from the agenda, after the invitations 
were sent out. For this error as well, the Company apologizes sincerely to the shareholders for the great anxiety and 
confusion this removal may cause. 
 
The reason for the decision of ID to postpone the transition to a holding-company structure is that the Company does 
not currently fulfill one of the conditions established in law regarding the drafting of the incorporation-type company 
split plan necessary for the purpose of the transition. Namely, whereas the Companies Act requires that a company 
with a board of directors appoint at least three directors, the Company lists only two directors in the incorporation-
type company split plan. 
 
After consultation with the chairman, the Company has received opinions and questions from shareholders regarding 
the removal of the third and fourth agenda items originally scheduled for deliberation at today’s 2018 Annual General 
Meeting of Shareholders. Three shareholders offered their opinions and questions regarding procedures and measures 
to prevent recurrence of problems of this nature. The chairman responded, and the chairman’s response was approved 
by a majority of shareholders.  
 
Going forward, the Company will make thoroughgoing efforts to prevent the recurrence of such problems, so that 
shareholders never again have to suffer such inconvenience.  

When the necessary preparations have been made, the Company will notify the shareholders of the updated 
schedule for transition to a holding-company structure. The Company extends its deepest appreciation and gratitude 
for shareholders’ understanding and continuing support. 
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